Regular Meeting

January 9, 2012

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on January 9, 2012 in the Village Hall with President Martinez presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Mike Emmons, Andrew Kida, Dean Meurer and Richard Russell. Motion was made by Kida, seconded by Emmons to approve the December minutes. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Motion was made by Russell, seconded Kida by to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills and payroll in the amount of $42,278.82. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Tom Balch requested permission to request grant money from the Blum Foundation for 5 new hydrants and $500 each for installation fees. Balch said in reviewing there were 12 to 15 hydrants that need to be replaced due to low flow or leaking when the hydrants are opened to provide better safety for the community. Motion was made by Kida, seconded by Emmons to apply for grant money from the Blum Foundation in the amount of $18,075 for 5 hydrants and installation fees.  Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Martinez talked to the board about cleaning out the creek and that of the $3,000 the board had agreed upon last year said that $540 of it had been in August to clean out the mouth of the creek. Martinez asked the board if they wanted to go as far as the remaining $2,460 would take them. Tom Balch asked if the bid was still good. Martinez told the board he would check with Sassaman to see if the bid was still good.
Emmons reported that he was still waiting to hear about the OSLAD grant award.
Chief Hetland’s monthly police report listed 216 hours worked, 1106 miles, 95.81 gallons fuel, 3-adult arrests, 0-juvenile detained, 3-criminal offense reports, 4-public services, 18-traffic enforcements and $90 in city fines but that the county fines were not available.  

Hetland told the board he would like to terminate his retirement request and work part-time not to exceed 999 hours per year. Hetland said he would also like to hire Mike Broome, a retired State Trooper to work part-time. Hetland stated that salary wise this should save $10,000 per year. 
Hetland talked about utilizing the back room at 810 Main Street for the Police Department. It was discussed that the large police office could be turned into a conference room. Martinez said he would probably move into the Chief’s office and turn over his office to the Cemetery, Water and Sewer for their records and office space. Martinez asked for a motion to apply for Blum money. Emmons made a motion, seconded by Kida to apply for money from the Blum Foundation not to exceed $10,000 for the Police Department renovations. Voice votes, 4 ayes – Emmons, Kida, Meurer, Martinez, and 3 nays – David Balch, Tom Balch, and Russell, motion carried.
Van Dam asked the board to direct her on how to split Art Cardot’s pay to reflect his additional responsibilities to the Water/Sewer Department. Russell and Tom Balch said they had discussed it and felt that 60% to the Street Department and 40% to the Water/Sewer Department was an appropriate split. Tom Balch made a motion, seconded by Russell to split Cardot’s wages with 60% to Street and 40% to Water/Sewer. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried.
Emmons asked Kida if anymore work had been done on farming out the cemetery mowing. Kida said preliminary work was being done. 
Kathleen Lorenzen reported that the sale of the property at 804 & 805 Main Street had been completed. Part of the agreement was for the buyer to reimburse the Village of Ashton for part of the attorney fees and presented Martinez with a check for $5,000.
Russell made a motion, seconded by Meurer to adjourn. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Kida, Meurer and Russell, 0 nays, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
